Deutsche Bank response to South China Morning Post article raising concerns about shares in the Chinese company Henan Rebecca

24 August 2005
Deutsche Bank provided this statement to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to the following article:
“Banks buy into jail-labour firm; Six financial giants among top shareholders of China’s largest wig manufacturer which uses prisoners to make its products”, Jamil Anderlini, South China Morning Post (17 August 2005)
http://www.business-humanrights.org/Links/Repository/599514 
As a financial services provider active worldwide Deutsche Bank is aware of possible impacts of its business activities on the society and environment.  Therefore we consider human rights and sustainable aspects through our sustainability management system and, in specific cases of lending decisions, we carry out a comprehensive sustainable risk assessment.  Acting in line with sustainability criterias is an important aspect of our business activities and corresponds with our role as corporate citizen.  On the basis of the UNEP statement and the 10 principles of the UN Global Compact, principles behind Deutsche Bank’s sustainability policy have been developed that are translated into action through various activities.  Deutsche Bank works according to national laws and regulations and the relevant guidelines published by international organizations like the UN and the World Bank.

Deutsche Bank has no proprietary holding in Henan Rebecca Hair products and does not provide research cover on the stock.  Any listed holding in this stock by Deutsche Bank is on behalf of clients buying stock through the Banks Qualified Foreign Investor allocation in China.


